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For Immediate Release

CHAIRWOMAN ROSENWORCEL DEBUTS DRAFT RULES FOR AFFORDABLE CONNECTIVITY PROGRAM
Funds Aimed at Helping Families Struggling to Pay for Home Internet Service
  -- 
[bookmark: _Hlk70687797]WASHINGTON, January 7, 2022—Today, FCC Chairwoman Jessica Rosenworcel circulated and released to the public a draft Report and Order and Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking that, if adopted, would establish the rules for the $14.2 billion Affordable Connectivity Program, pursuant to Congressional directives in the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act of 2021.  The Affordable Connectivity Program would provide eligible households with discounts of up to $30 a month for broadband service, and up to $75 a month if the household is on Tribal lands.  It also will provide a one-time discount of up to $100 on a computer or tablet for eligible households, as directed under the law.

“The past two years have made totally clear that broadband is no longer a luxury, it’s a necessity.  The response to the Emergency Broadband Benefit Program, with over nine million households enrolled in less than eight months, proved what many of us knew to be true: there are simply too many people across the country struggling to pay for high-speed internet service,” said Chairwoman Rosenworcel.  “Now with tens of thousands already coming into the just-launched Affordable Connectivity Program, it’s clear that the need for support continues.  Given the importance of this program to consumers, I made public the draft for our newest broadband affordability program to invite feedback.  We know that programs meant to help the most vulnerable consumers benefit greatly from public input.

“Congress gave the FCC a very short window to stand up the Affordable Connectivity Program and working with a hyper-accelerated schedule during the holidays, we’ve proven that we are up to the task with this draft.  We faced similar circumstances creating the Emergency Broadband Benefit Program and met our statutory deadlines.  So, I look forward to working with my colleagues to do the same with this new program.  I know we can get this done.”

A factsheet and copy of the draft Report and Order can be found at https://docs.fcc.gov/public/attachments/DOC-378999A1.pdf.  

A Public Notice describing modifications to the Commission’s ex parte rules for the Affordable Connectivity Program proceeding can be found at https://www.fcc.gov/document/fcc-modifies-ex-parte-rules-affordable-connectivity-fund-proceeding.  
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This is an unofficial announcement of Commission action.  Release of the full text of a Commission order constitutes official action.  See MCI v. FCC, 515 F.2d 385 (D.C. Cir. 1974).
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